Western Maryland Railroad Perfin Used
in Baltimore

Robert H. Szymanski (L145)

Perfin pattern M173 was used on the preprinted
return address envelope of the Grolier Society,
Philadelphia shown in the right hand column. The
usage date of June 20, 1918, coupled with the
postmark, Baltimore, MD are indications that it is
probably a legimate usage.





